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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  PIZZA UNION OUTDOOR DINING  
PROJECT NO.:   23-8 
PROJECT LOCATION:  1400 ROUTE 300 

SECTION 60, BLOCK 3, LOT 43 
REVIEW DATE:   28 APRIL 2023 
MEETING DATE:  4 MAY 2023 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: BOLDER ARCHITECTURE 
 

1. The applicants previously had Outdoor Dining Permits from the Building Department under 
Chapter 177 Temporary Outdoor Dining Permits.  During the initial COVID period the Town 
Board allowed for temporary outdoor dining with a set time frame which was extended for one 
year.  The temporary outdoor dining Local Law #2 of 2021 has now expired.  The applicants are 
requesting to maintain outdoor dining, which will require Amended Site Plan approval by this 
Board. 
 

2. The applicants are requesting 9 tables to be placed under a proposed pergola resulting in an 
increase of 36 seats on the site. 

 
3. It is requested the applicants provide a parking calculation for the entire site including the 

requirements for the additional 36 seats, as well as the expanded restaurant. 
 

4. The applicants are proposing modifications to the parking lot including wider “no vehicle areas” 
and relocation of the parking spots on the south end of the site nearest the building further into 
the parking lot while providing a 24 ft. standard lane width.  Loading dock area is proposed 
within this striped area to the south of the structure. 
 

5. Proposed plan will show the outdoor seating in two locations split by an existing accessible 
ramp.  South elevation appears to only show the proposed outdoor seating pergola on the 
westerly most portion of the south side of the building. 
 

6. While not mentioned in the application it appears that the restaurant use of the building is 
proposed to expand into an adjacent tenant space.  Additional restaurant seating should be 
incorporated into the parking calculation. 
 

7. The site is connected to the Town’s municipal water and sewer system. 
 

8. The small 11x17 inch plans are not to scale. 
 



Pizza Union Outdoor Dining (23-8)  4 May 2023 
 

  Page | 2 
 
 

 

 

 
9. The Amended Site Plan will require submission to the County Planning Department.   

 
10. Details of the proposed patio construction should be added to the plan sheets. 

 
11. Details of the bollard traffic protection should be added to the plans. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
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20 March 2023 
 
Town of Newburgh Planning Board 
21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza 
Newburgh, NY 12550 
 
ATTENTION:     JOHN P. EWASUTYN, CHAIRMAN 
                           GERALD CANFIELD, CODE COMPLIANCE SUPERVISOR 
 
SUBJECT:           CHAPTER 177- TEMPORARY OUTDOOR DINING PERMITS 
               LOCAL LAW #2 OF 2021 
 
        In response to COVID indoor dining restrictions, the Town of Newburgh Town Board adopted Chapter 
177 in July of 2021.  The purpose of the ordinance was to allow for outside open air dining for facilities 
which were permitted for indoor dining activities.  The open air dining was provided to replace the loss of 
indoor seating due to COVID restrictions.  Chapter 177 was extended by the Town Board, however has now 
expired.  Several Restaurants/ Eating and Drinking establishments within the Town took advantage of 
Chapter 177-Outdoor Dining Provisisions.  They have now identified that they wish to keep these facilities 
past the expiration date of the Temporary Outdoor Dining Code.   Code Enforcement Department and 
Planning Board have received requests to permanently use the previously permitted temporary outdoor 
dining areas.   In order to continue the outdoor dining areas an Amended Site Plan would have to be 
approved at the facilities.   
 
     The COVID restrictions are no longer applicable the facilities are permitted to use their previously 
approved indoor seating count.  The addition of the outdoor dining facilities may have potential Zoning 
impacts regarding parking, water use, sanitary sewer flow, access, and emergency vehicle access.  Based on 
discussions with representatives of the Town of Newburgh the Amended Site Plan approval will be required.  
The Amended Site Plan approval process is identified in Town Code Chapter 185-56 thru 185-58.  We would 
recommend that since the outdoor dining facilities are present on the site a streamlined review of the site 
plan process be implemented which will eliminate the pre-submission conference and Sketch Plan review .   
 
     Site Plan Chapter 185-57E allows for the waiver of requirements upon a finding by the Planning Board 
that ”due to the particular character or limited nature of development or change in use or special conditions 
the submission of a Sketch Plan and/or Preliminary/ Final Site Plan for or of certain portions of the 
information normally required for site development is set forth in Sections B & D are inappropriate or 
unnecessary or that struct compliance with said submission requirements will cause extraordinary or 
unnecessary hardship.  The Planning Board may vary or waive such submission requirmenets whever in the 
opinion of the Planning Board, such variance or waiver will be consistent with the goal of promoting Public 
Health, safety, comfort, conveinience and general welfare of the community.  Findings for granting such a 
waiver of submission requirements shall become part of the record”. 
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      Based on the above, we would recommend that for facilities permitted under the previous Chapter 177 – 
Temporary Outdoor Dining Permits that are requesting they be approved to continue outdoor dining, submit 
a Site Plan depicting the following: 

1. A survey depicting existing lot lines, structures, parking with required parking calculations, Bulk 
Table compliance, the area depicted for outdoor dining including number of seats, new parking 
calculation, traffic circulation, water/sewer,emergency access,  landscaping and screening, ADA 
accessibilitiy, septic system calculations for facilities not served by municipal sanitary sewer. 
 

2. Chapter 195-57K- allows the Planning Board to waive a Public Hearing.  The Planning Board should 
consider whether to waive a Public Hearing based on the individual plan submitted. 

 
3. Compliance with the Town’s Adjoiner’s Notice would be required. 

 
4. The individual outdoor dining areas are most likely considered Type II Actions under SEQRA, 

requiring no additional SEQRA review. 
 

5. Ammended Site Plans will be subject to Orange County Planning submission if they fall within the 
239 guidelines. 

 
Very Truly Yours, 
 

MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
PJH/kbw 
 
CC:  Gilbert Piaquadio, Supervisor 
        Joe Cannfield - Code Compliance Supervisor  
        John P. Ewasutyn – Planning Board Chairman 
        Mark Taylor – Town Attorney 
 
























































































